
From: Detterman, Karel, Env. Health
To: "Bob Tuck"
Cc: "1aLisa LTuck"; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: RE: Fuel Leak Case No. RO0002592 and GeoTracker Global ID T0600105911, Atlas Heating and Air Conditioning

 Company, 1451 32nd Street, Oakland, CA 94601
Date: Thursday, June 16, 2016 9:57:40 AM

Hi Bob:
 
Thank you for responding to my letter.  Although it would be preferable for us to meet with you and
 your consultant, let’s schedule a meeting in July with you and we will determine a path forward to
 case closure even in the face of the challenges you’ve mentioned.  Please send me a list of dates in
 July that won’t work for you and your preference to meet in the morning or afternoon.
 
Sincerely,
 
Karel Detterman, PG
Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway
Alameda, CA  94502
Direct: 510.567.6708
Fax:    510.337.9335
Email: karel.detterman@acgov.org
 
PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at:
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm
 

From: Bob Tuck [mailto:btuck@atlasheating.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, June 15, 2016 5:14 PM
To: Detterman, Karel, Env. Health
Cc: '1aLisa LTuck'
Subject: Fuel Leak Case #RO0002592
 
Dear Karel:
 
I have been out of the country since May 31—just got back and opened my mail.  We do not currently
 have a consultant under contract, although we have had a lot of outreach related to the LTCP.  We would
 have to go through the vetting process again to choose a consultant.  As you may know, what various
 companies can bring to the process is all over the board.  I assume that any meeting without that entity in
 the room would be non-productive?
 
I will have to come up with a consultant before scheduling this meeting.  Hopefully, there is enough
 experience in the industry now, as it relates to the adoption of the LTCP, that we can bring this to closure
 without the un-affordable estimates we were given for just the next stage of information gathering in this
 seemingly unending process.
 
We have spent over $50,000 so far, and have been told that we cannot access any of the State funds for
 UST mitigation because of a lack of definitive proof that our gasoline suppliers in the past had paid the
 taxes to Franchise Tax Board on our purchases!  This dates back to the 70”s.  So, no help from the
 State, then seven years of struggle through this Recession.  We really do want closure on this, both
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 figuratively and literally.
 
I will start looking for a reasonable consultant to represent us at the table and to interpret what may or
 may not be required to come to a finish.
 
Thank-you in advance for your understanding on the matter.
 
Yours truly,
 
Bob Tuck
 
Atlas Heating & Air Conditioning
P.O. Box 8467
Oakland, CA 94662

 
(510) 773-5475 Cell

 


